


Stage 2 Re-submission: Workshop on Shortlisting of Options 

Wednesday 22 May 2024 

Attendees: 

 (HAL, ACP Lead) 
(HAL, ATC Expert) 
 (Independent aviation consultant & stakeholder engagement expert) 

 (Trax consultant, ATC and ACP Expert) 
 (NCL consultant, Noise Assessment Expert) 

1.1  Thanked everyone for attending and introduced the purpose of 
the session: to meet steps 2, 3 and 4 as set out in the CAA’s letter 

1.2  Clarified that all decisions taken today would be: 
1. Reviewed by our legal advisor for consistency against

policy and guidance, and
2. Ratified by Heathrow’s Airspace and ATM Governance

Group
Step 2: Take into account any views on the proposed shortlisting methodology received 
from those stakeholders 

2.1  Took the group through the summary of feedback received from 
stakeholders in relation to our shortlisting methodology. 

2.2  Interesting that feedback on moving Tests 4 and 5 to Stage 3 was 
mixed. It’s good to have support for the proposal, but we need to 
understand the objections more carefully. 

2.3  Objections generally related to a feeling that Heathrow was 
placing less importance on AONBs or on Richmond Park by not 
using these as factors for discontinuation at Stage 2. 

2.4  We know this is not the case and that we have made strong 
commitments regarding minimising the impacts to these specific 
areas at Stage 3. We want to make decisions based on more 
robust data, and when we have system options so that we better 
understand how these areas might be overflown by the complete 
system. 

2.5  Some of the stakeholders made statements regarding the 
importance of AONBs or of Richmond Park. They also asked that 
we consider potential new legislation for AONBs and potential 
expansions to these areas. 

2.6  Ok. At Stage 3 we will have a much stronger evidence base on 
which to assess these areas for tranquillity and amenity impacts. 
And we will of course continue to review and monitor for 
changes in legislation.  

2.7  Quite a few stakeholders queried the definition of ‘local 
circumstances’ and asked whether we could consider treating 
their local park in the same way we are treating Richmond Park. 

2.8  It’s right that we commit to looking at these suggestions. We 
have compiled a list based on stakeholder feedback and a review 
of these locations can be undertaken at Stage 3. 

2.9  I agree. We have databases with information on all the parks in 
the south-east of England so we can support this exercise. 
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